
TOWN OF TAMWORTH   
 

MINUTES OF 
SELECTMEN'S MEETING 

 
May 23, 2011 

 
Present:  William Farnum, Robert Abraham, John Roberts, 

Richard Roberts, Paul King, and Cassandra Pearce. 
 
Selectman Farnum called the meeting to order at 7:30 a.m. 
 
Intersection of  
MAPLE ROAD & 
TURKEY STREET:  
 The Board met with the Road Agent and Paul King to review and discuss the 

Town’s right of ways on the two roads.  Mr. King had been out and marked the 
road with white paint to show the widths as allowed in the Subdivision 
regulations for both the residential and commercial requirements.  The Board, 
the Road Agent & Mr. King all had the opinion that due to the number of 
tractor Trailer trucks the commercial (50’) radius should be used.   

 
 The Board continued by discussing what would be done on the outsides of both 

sides of the road.  The Road Agent stated he had spoken with the homeowner 
on that corner and he was very cooperative and in favor of relocating the 
intersection.  The Board discussed the different alternatives to help alert the 
traffic of the new pattern before they get to the intersection.  An earth berm was 
discussed, then it was decided that they will try deflectors first with a grassy 
area. 

 
 The South side of the intersection will be grassed in and reflectors will be added 

there as well.  The stop sign will be moved closer to the new intersection.   
 
ADJOURNMENT:  

Motion made by Selectman Farnum to adjourn at 8:15 a.m.  Motion was 
seconded by Selectman Abraham and passed unanimously.  

 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Cassandra M Pearce 
Town Administrator 
 
 
 
______________________ ____________________ ____________________ 

William Farnum                                      Robert Abraham John Roberts 


